
From: IoT Institute <IOTInstitute@info.ioti.com>
To: Kester, Tonykester@aging.sc.gov

Date: 3/6/2017 12:34:24 PM
Subject: Completed or Planning an IoT Project? We Want to Hear From You

If you are having trouble reading this email, read the online version.

Hello,

The IoT Institute and the Industrial Internet Consortium are partnering on an important research project 
concerning IoT initiatives and experiences. As a token of our appreciation, each survey respondent 
will have the opportunity to enter a drawing for one of four $100 Visa gift cards!

The survey should take less than 10 minutes of your time to complete. Please click here to begin!

Thank you for your time! Kind regards,

Kristin Letourneau, PhD
Director of Market Research
IoT Institute
9800 Metcalf Avenue
Overland Park, KS 66212

Periodically, IoT Institute will inform you of special events, products and other offers that we believe you will find helpful in 
your business or career. To STOP receiving promotional e-mails from IoT Institute, please click here.
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